
 

Making a Difference 1 Lion at a time!  

Governor Mike Kerek  

 

The day before our November Cabinet meeting, I received a text 

from a person in trouble. She wasnõt asking for anything, mind you; 

in fact, it was just the opposite. She was trying to make her 

misfortune, and that of her children, into something positive. I wonõt go into specifics here, but 

suffice to say that I was truly bothered. 
 

I shared her story to the cabinet at the end, asking for their hearts to lead, and subsequently, 

emboldened by the generosity of the cabinet members, asked for further assistance at two 

zone meetings the following week. When I met with the mother and her children one week 

after learning of their problems, it was with over $400. That gift, along with another $200 for 

immediate needs bought that day, was augmented by a couple of Lions Clubs and individual 

Lions who collectively chipped in another $600 the following weekend. More is still trickling in, 

with food, clothes, and material needs. 

 
Why do I share this story? Because the theme this year is, òMaking a difference one person at a 

time.ó With this family, we as Lions made a difference. We need to continue seeking out those 

in need, regardless of the specifics, and do our best to assist where we can. One at a time. 

 
The Holiday season is important, regardless of your faith. It encompasses family, friends, good 

food, cozy fires, fellowship, and fun. Most of us will take for granted the warmth of our homes, 

the gifts, the full plates of food, the difficult selection of just the right outfit to wear to the next 

party or gathering. Many of us will take for granted the relationships, the camaraderie, the love. 

 
While we are certainly deserving of enjoying the fruits of our labors, and we have all earned a 

brief period of respite from our individual and collective daily grind, I hope that we will not 

turn a blind eye to those who will not have that opportunity during this time. To the homeless 

and the hungry; those caught in financial hard times; who are ill; who are no longer ambulatory 

due to age or injury; who are caught in domestic situations beyond their control; those who 

are grieving for the loss of a loved one. There are many reasons why this season may not be as 

joyous for some. As Lions, each of us has a chance to make a difference to one of those who 

are in need, IF we choose to do so. 

 
When I made the decision to run for district governor four years ago, it was because I thought 

I had done as much on the club level as I could, and I wanted to make a difference on the 

district level, too. It turns out I had it all wrong. Big sweeping gestures, policy changes, endless 

meetings...all that pales in comparison to the emotions I feel each time I see the impact I make 

through personally giving ð whether itõs monetary, food, clothing, glasses, a service, support, or 

even something as simple as a smile. 

 
In this month of Holidays, I ask each of you to give one thing to one person, from the heart, 

outside of your norm. Make a difference to one. 

 

I serve one. You serve one. Together, we serve many. 

 

I wish you all Merry Christmas, Happy Hanukkah , Happy Holidays. 
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First Vice District Governor  
Jackie Christensen 

 

Fellow Lions, I want to wish ALL OF YOU a very joyous holiday season and a wonderful 
New Year! 

May all clubs enjoy the holidays, family and your communities this season.  I hope you 
all stay safe and warm this winter. 

Looking forward to our District Convention next year.  You can find the convention  
registration in this newsletter and also on the District Website.  We hope youôll be there 
to join us for some fun and excitement as well as for our service projects! 

My wish from all of you is to hear more about what you are all doing.  I love club  
visitations and enjoy hearing about all the good you do in your communities.  I know 
others will enjoy it too and hope more of you send me articles for the newsletter.  Letôs 
quit keeping our clubs a secret and let each other know what we are up too.   

Your club officers have been hard at work helping those of you who have reached out to 
us.  Anything we can do we are all very willing to do to help your club.  After all WE 
SERVE! I have found that enjoyment more as a district officer than at any other time 
during my Lions involvement.  It really isé. 

GREAT to be a Lion! 

Deadline for all articles is the 25th of the month. Send to: cwpaws13@gmail.com 

Any club information about your upcoming events would be greatly appreciated. The 
goal is to have many clubs sending in their events.  Many Lions throughout our  
District enjoy traveling to other Ohio Lions Club events and supporting your efforts.  
Give it a try!! 

WHAT DO THESE PEOPLE HAVE IN COMMON?  

 
  Carol Channing 

  Fiorello LaGuardia 

  Billie Jean King 

  Sonia Sotomayor 

  Brent Michaels 

 

These names, along with 10 others, appear on a poster put together by Zone 5 Chair, Lion Jane Jarrow, for disability  

awareness month in November (but good all year round!).  The answer, of course, is that all the folks named have  

diabetes.  There is also a three-fold brochure that identifies the folks named and gives some information about diabetes 

awareness and prevention.  If you would like electronic files of the poster and brochure, so that you can print them for 

your club members to use in awareness activities, please contact Lion Jane at JaneJarrow@aol.com  

 

If you donõt know ñ ASK A LION! 
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Upcoming Zone Meetings 
 
December 3rd ð Zone 4 Meeting ð St. Paulôs Luthern Church, 200 E. Water St,  
Prospect, OH ð 6:30 p.m. 
 
 
District Project for the Homeless 
 
We have been getting plenty of hard eyeglass cases from all of you. Thank you so 
much for the outpouring of support in this great endeavor.  We have more than 500 
cases!  Cases still continue to come in and weôll continue this project in the upcoming 
years. We will fill these cases with the following items: 
 

¶ Bandaids (big and small) 
¶ Wet Wipes 
¶ Antibiotic Ointment 
¶ Sample size medsðTylenol and Aspirin 
¶ Chapstick 
¶ Toenail clippers 
¶ Tissues (small hand pack) 
¶ Sewing kits (small travel size) 

 
We received our grant from the Muirfield Fund. Join us during the March 2019  
District Convention and help us fill the eye glass cases!  You will get to take these 
home with you after the Convention to give to those in need in your community or 
we will get them to the homeless in Franklin County. 
 
 
District Honor Roll 
 
See information for the District Honor Roll Nomineeôs on Page 6.  You can also  
nominate your candidate on-line on the District 13-OH5 website here.  Or go to:  
www.e-district.org/sites/district13oh5 and click on the ñResources/Trainingò link and 
look for ñDistrict 13-OH5 PDG Association Honor Rollò. 
 
 
Communications Contest 
 
Runs from Oct 1-Mar 1.  Donôt forget if you signed up, make sure you get all your  
communications information out. 

District News and Information  
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Other District Projects 
 
We are continuing our District projects from last yearðso at next yearôs convention 
donôt forget to bring your Legos for the kids at Childrenôs Hospital and your Vegetable 
Seeds for those who canôt afford to buy vegetables at the grocery store.  If you 
arenôt coming to the convention, which we sure hope you do, you can also bring these 
items to your Zone meeting or get them to your Zone Chair or District Officer when 
they visit your club or event and weôll make sure they get where they need to go. 
 
 
Call to Convention!! 
 
See the District Registration form later in this newsletter.  We hope you join us for a 
fun-filled Convention in March! 
 
 
Legos 
 

Please help us collect new legos for the Nationwide Children's Hospital. Braxton Long 
(pictured below), during his battle with cancer, he collected Lego sets for all his 
friends on the oncology floor at Children's hospital. He lost his battle with cancer at 
age 8 in 2016. Since his death his family has kept his spirit alive by collecting over 
5,000 sets of Legos the last 2 years. Please help us keep his memory alive by helping 
with this Lego drive.  The hospital is down to 21 sets and in need of new Legos for 
these kids facing chemo. Lion Debbie Bolyard will be more then happy to pick up 
these Lego sets up. Please give her a call for more information at 614-202-8907. 
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